## COBB COUNTY RETIRED EMPLOYEES ASSOCIATION

## MINUTES

**DECEMBER 19, 2005** 

THE MONTHLY MEETING OF THE COBB COUNTY RETIRED EMPLOYEES ASSOCIATION WAS A CHRISTMAS LUNCHEON HELD AT **WEST COBB**SENIOR CENTER WITH AN ESTIMATED NUMBER OF 85 IN ATTENDANCE.
THE INVOCATION WAS GIVEN BY RED BLEVENS FOLLOWED BY THE PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG.

PRESIDENT ROSWELL STORY ASKED FOR PRAYER FOR SEVERAL PEOPLE WHO WERE SICK, INCLUDING KATHY HICE'S HUSBAND, DAVID BREWER, JOHN LASTER, HARRY INGRAM, AND EDNA MERRITT. GET WELL CARDS WERE SENT TO EACH OF THEM.

AFTER THE MEETING A DELICIOUS LUNCH WAS SERVED BY THE SOCIAL COMMITTEE.CONSISTING OF AMY DUBBERLY, JEANNETTE IVE, HELEN DODSON, RUTH WALKER AND BETTY MORRIS. ALSO ASSISTING WERE RUBY LOWRY AND JUDY CLARK. A HEARTY THANKS GO OUT TO EVERYONE WHO MADE OUR CHRISTMAS PARTY A HUGE SUCCESS.

A VERY INSPIRING POEM FROM "THE GOSPEL OF LUKE" WAS RECITED BY MELVIN C. HOLTON.

AFTERWARDS THOSE WISHING TO PARTICIPATE, ENJOYED A "WHITE ELEPHANT" GIFT EXCHANGE. THERE WERE MANY NICE AS WELL AS FUNNY GIFTS EXCHANGED. FUN AND FELLOWSHIP WAS ENJOYED BY ALL.

WE ADJOURNED AT APPROXIMATELY ONE O'CLOCK P.M.

Doris T. CASSIDY - SECRETARY

APPROVED - YES

NO

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED BY: